MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL
HELD ON MONDAY, DECEMBER 19TH, 2016 AT 7.30P.M. IN THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Chairman H Walker, C. Jones, P. Lane, R. Paull, J. Waltham, Clerk S. Harris
IN ATTENDANCE: County Councillor P. Batstone
	
	
	Action

	115.a
	To Receive Apologies:
Apologies were received from D. Tremlett and District Cllrs Carr-Jones and Batty-Smith.
	

	115.b
	Confirmation of minutes of last meeting:
The minutes of the last meeting held on November 21st 2016 were approved and signed by the Chairman. Proposed C. Jones, all agreed.
	

	115.c
	Matters Arising:
Cemetery Wall. A letter has been sent to the P.C.C.  confirming details of the Parish Council’s decision.  It is understood the lower quotation has been withdrawn.
	

	115.d
	Declarations of Acceptance.
No declarations made.
	

	
	OPEN FORUM N/A
	

	
	MAIN AGENDA
1. PLANNING:
Location: Cockhill Farm, Stourton Caundle, Dorset DT10 2LB
Application Number:2/2016/1690
Proposal: Change of use and conversion of former agricultural building into 1 No. dwelling, demolish former farm buildings.
              J. Waltham proposed no objections seconded by P. Lane and all      
              agreed.

2. TELEPHONE BOX CONSULTATION
BT confirmed there were 2 calls in the last year; councillors thought the considerably lower use could have been caused by changing to a card system rather than coins.
Came and Co confirmed there would be no charge on the insurance if the Parish Council adopted the phone box. Likely value is approx. £3,000.
It appears that electricity will still be available.
Councillors raised concerns about maintenance and possible vandalism.
IT was unfortunate that the consultation information arrived too late for inclusion in the Caundler magazine and the next edition will be too late for the deadline. Posters and e-mails will be used to alert as many parishioners as possible in time for the deadline.
C. Jones proposed to put in an objection and then consult the village, seconded by J. Waltham.
3. BUS SERVICE CONSULTATION
A consultation about removal of free service before 9.30p.m. is irrelevant to Stourton Caundle as there is no bus.
Various complaints have been received by the Chairman from parishioners about withdrawal of the service, but councillors have had no feedback. Councillor Batstone said the County Council is discussing keeping buses on main routes and using Nordcat to link up to hubs. 
3. DORSET SUPERFAST BROADBAND
Scheme to help internet users with slower than 2mb. Speeds. Clerk to investigate situation regarding her address where speeds are less than 1mb.
	




Response sent to NDDC 21.12.16



















Objection sent to NDDC
21.12.2016



	115.e
	FINANCE:
STATE OF FINANCES AS AT 21.11.2016
	
	£
	£

	Current Account
	                5370  20
	

	Deposit Account
	                  879  15
	

	TOTAL
	
	                6249  35


CHEQUES TO BE APPROVED AND SIGNED AT THE MEETING
	100886


	HMRC  (ready for Jan 5th)3rd quarter
	  100  00

  


Proposed:     R. Paull    Seconded: J. Waltham
	

	115.f
	ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE:
21.11.16 DAPTC Model social media document from NALC available on DAPTC website
22.11.16 Kerry Hall e-newsletter re highway maintenance – Sturminster Newton, Newton Hill to be closed for night time work 7p.m. – 6a.m. 22nd February – 25th February 2017
5.12.16 Kevin Cosh – new grass cutting charges – no change
7.12.1 Michael O’Donovan – Sharepoint webpage now accessible for highways information
16.12.16 DAPTC subscription information for 2017
Circulated e-mail
9.12.16 Helen Fradley NDDC Online planning paperless scheme December bulletin. (Set up and working)
16.12.16 Police Precept Funding – have your say
16.12.16 DAPTC confirmation that there will be no extension of council tax referendum principles to parish councils
Post:
14.11.16 CAB Appeal (to be added to January Agenda, Cllr. Batstone said there was some money available from the district council.)
	
















	115.g
	Any other business/Matters for next Agenda
Cllr. Batstone reported that electoral boundaries would be changing in May 2017 probably for 2 years until the local council reorganisation This would reduce district councillors from 330 to 80 and would also mean Cllr. Batstone would be serving a different area which would not include Stourton Caundle.
Local council consultation resulted in preference being given to Bournemouth/Christchurch and Poole as one council and one other council based in Dorchester. There would be a hub in Blandford in the grounds of Nordon.
There is an extra government grant for highway maintenance in the county.
Mrs. Batstone is on committees concerning adult and child safeguarding, looking at Personal independence Payments  ( P.I.P)and domestic violence.
	

	115.h
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING: To be arranged in January 2017
	

	115.i
	TIME OF CLOSURE: The meeting closed at 8.15p.m.
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